Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes
February 10, 2014

The Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting was called to order by President Dick Byrnes when he led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced new members Bill and Cathy Maurer, who were not in attendance.

Deputy Joe Faherty was our first speaker. He discussed the Shop with a Cop Program, which he is in charge of. He also filled us in on his job as one of the school Resource Offecers in Citrus County.

Deputy Any McEwen spoke next. He reminded us that we need to RSVP before February 26, 2014  in order to attend the Sheriff’s Volunteer Luncheon at Rock Crusher Canyon on Tuesday March 4, 2014. Spouses and significant others are not invited this year as the space is limited.

He spoke about changes in the Sheriff’s Department. Captain Douglas Dodd is retiring. Lieutenant Chris Evan will become the Manager of the Emergency Operations Center under Captain Joe Eckstein. Lieutenant Mike Kenter will take over Lt. Evan’s position as of February 28, 2014.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger reported that we received an $80  donation in December. There was a debit of $88.87. The balance as of 1/31/2014 is $4629.87.

A motion to accept the report was made by Bruce Baright and seconded by Bill Van Vliet. It passed unanimously.
Last month’s minutes are on the website.

President Byrnes noted that the car is going to be taken to the garage on Friday for the tires to be checked. The next scheduled maintenance is planned for March 14, 2014. It may take two days to check out the car. We may have a loaner. More information will follow.

As this is an election year, nominations were made. The new slate is as follows:

President: 
Richard Byrnes

V.P.: 

Len Chesterfield

Secretary:
Joseph Stingle

Treasurer:
Roger Kessinger

Captain:
Richard Byrnes

Under our bylaws if the candidates are running unopposed, the election can be held in February. The secretary, Michele Eisner, is allowed to cast one vote. This was done and the new officers will be sworn in in April.

Statistics for the month of January are as follows:

Man Hours:


310

Miles:



3802

Security Checks:

168

Construction Sites:

246

Utilities:


681

Lew Tippett asked members to suggest guest speakers for future meetings. The schedule for the nest three months are: Susan Mueschler, Director of the Homosassa Public Library in March, Sheriff Dawsy in April, and an open spot in May. Then we will suspend meetings until September.
John Marshall reminded us that Sheriff Dawsy has been invited to address residents at the Cypress Club on February 11, 2014 at 3pm.

The next meeting will take place on March 11, 2014.

Dan Bendel made a motion to adjourn at 4:20.Bill Van Vliet seconded it.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
